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Calendar of Events 

June 1st: French Kindergarten Ready, Set, Learn 
June 2nd: Outdoor Classroom Day 
June 6th:  Grade 4/5 Track & Field  
June 16th: Volunteer Appreciation Tea 
June 16th:  School Spirit Day (Rainbow Colours Day) 
June 21st: Indigenous Awards Assembly 
June 22nd:  PAC Meeting at 6:30 pm 
June 23rd: Sports Day 
June 26th: Talent Show 
June 28th: Grade 5 Farewell Assembly 
June 28th: Final Report Cards Home 
June 29th: Last Day for Students  

  
 
Clearbrook Elementary has a Facebook page! Like our 
page “Clearbrook Elementary School” and check back 
often for updates, important reminders, school news 
and events! 
 

 
Principal’s Message 

As we come to the end of this school year, I find myself 
reflecting on the past nine months of this school year.  
This is the first year, post-pandemic, that has seen  fully 
“normal” school operations.  I am most proud of our 
continuous efforts in opening our doors to families this 
past year.  Welcoming guests to various assemblies, the 
popular return of Family Movie Nights, and our first 
Family Fun Fair, are just some of the ways we have 
celebrated as a community this school year.  I am 
deeply grateful for Clearbrook’s PAC, for their 
partnership and dedication to our school community.  
At Ecole Clearbrook we are truly better together.   
 
Term 3 Report Cards will be sent home on 
Wednesday, June 28th. I am so proud of continuous 
growth our students have made this past year.  From 
the first days in September until the final days in June, 
our collective learning journey has been amazing.  
Please take the time to thoroughly read your child’s 
final report and celebrate their successes over the 
school year together! 
 
Erica Hopkins 
Principal 
 

 
 

2022-23 Bell Times 
8:45 am  Welcome Bell 
8:50 am  Classes Begin 
10:20-10:35 am  Recess  
12:05-12:50 pm  Lunch  
2:45 pm  Dismissal  

 



 
 

 
  

TENTATIVE 2023-2024 
Teaching Assignments 

 
See below for the TENTATIVE teaching assignments 
for the upcoming school year.  We are growing 
from 18 to 19 divisions! Please note these 
assignments are highly likely to change pending 
such things as fluctuations in student enrollment 
between now and September. 
 
ENGLISH 
Div 1: Ms. Kirkham & Mr. Mahil (Gr 5) 
Div 2: Mrs. Trasolini (Gr 5) 
Div 3: Mrs. Hegberg (Gr 4) 
Div 4: To Be Announced (Gr 3/4) 
Div 5: To Be Announced (Gr 3) 
Div 6: Mrs. Laspa & Mrs. Manuel (Gr 3) 
Div 7: Mrs. Cook (Gr 3) 
Div 8: Ms. Antak (Gr 2) 
Div 9: Ms. Froese (Gr 2) 
Div 10: To Be Announced (Gr 1/2) 
Div 11: Mrs. Bamford (Gr 1) 
Div 12: Ms. Triguero (Gr K/1) 
Div 13: Mrs. Salter (Gr K) 
Div 14: Mrs. Nabata & Mrs. Grabinsky (Gr K) 
 
FRENCH IMMERSION 
Div 15: Mme. Sturgeon (Gr 4/5) 
Div 16: Mme. Hadwin (Gr 3/4) 
Div 17: Mme. Humber (Gr 2/3) 
Div 18: Mme. Schmunk (Gr 1/2) 
Div 19: Mme. Reimer (Gr K) 
 
Student Learning Service Support: Mr. Prince & 
Mrs. Tjart 
English Language Learner Support: Mrs. Makkar, 
Mrs. Neufeld, Mr. Born & Mrs. Tjart 
Library Learning Commons: Mrs. Grabinsky 
Physical Education: Mrs. Krause 
Music: Mrs. Manuel  

Class Lists & Parent Requests 
 
At the end of June teaching staff will be working 
together to create draft class lists for September.  
We spend a lot of time discussing and carefully 
considering student placements.  Looking at a 
balance of academic needs, emotional needs, 
social dynamics, friendships, the number of boys 
and girls etc. are all taken into consideration.  Your 
child’s current classroom teacher has invaluable 
insights to your child’s specific academic and 
social-emotional needs.  Parent requests are also 
considered.  The office will accept written 
requests for classroom placement for the coming 
school year by Friday, June 23rd.  Please email 
requests to clearbrook@abbyschools.ca.   
 
Requests are for academic and/or social-emotional 
reasons only. Please do not include other students’ 
names in your request.  All requests will be 
considered but not guaranteed.   
 

Staff Updates 
 
We are saying goodbye to several staff members, and 
welcome back to some familiar faces, come September.  
Mrs. Seo has been promoted to Vice Principal of Blue 
Jay Elementary.  Congratulations Mrs. Seo!  Mme. 
Bucovaz has accepted a teaching position with the 
Burnaby School District.  We are welcoming back Mme. 
Humber, who is returning from her education leave.  
Mrs. Schmidt, our Youth Care Worker, is returning from 
her maternity leave.  Miss Jennifer, who has been our 
YCW this past year, will be leaving us at the end of 
June.   Mrs. Delwo, EA, is retiring after over 20 years of 
service in our district! Our EA’s Mrs. Batth, Ms. Litchi & 
Mr. Ramlu will also be moving on after this school year.  
 
Every one of you has made such a deep and valuable 
contribution to the Clearbrook community, and we are 
so thankful for you! You will be missed! 



 
 

 
 

 
Kindergarten Registration 

 
Kindergarten registration for September 2023 is 

NOW OPEN! 
 
If your child is turning 5 years old in 2023, they 
are eligible to register for kindergarten!   
 
Please contact the office for more information 
about the registration process. 

 

 
Preschool Registration 

 
Little Cubs Preschool registration for September 
2023 is NOW OPEN!  Little Cubs Preschool is 
open for children 30 months to 5 years old.  
 
Please contact the office for more 
information about the registration process. 

 
Parent Advisory Committee 
All parents at Clearbrook Elementary are PAC 
parents!  Clearbrook Elementary has a hard-
working PAC that provides many wonderful 
opportunities, events and experiences for all 
students. New to PAC and PAC meetings? Come 
and see what it is all about!  
 
 

Next PAC Meeting:  
Thurs, June 22nd @ 6:30 pm 
In-person meeting in the School’s Library. 
 
Contact Us 
Our PAC can be reached at: 
clearbrookelementaryPAC@gmail.com 
 
Our PAC has a Facebook Page: 
“Ecole Clearbrook Elementary PAC” 
 

 



 
 

  

 
School Supplies for 

September 2023 
 
Ecole Clearbrook Elementary offers parents 
convenient options for school supply shopping 
with our supplier “School Start”.   
 
In May parents were emailed information how to 
place their order via online, phone or email.   
 
Prefer to do your own shopping?  Contact the 
office for a copy of the school supplies list.   
 
 

 
Indigenous Awards Assembly 
 
Ecole Clearbrook Elementary’s annual Indigenous 
Awards Assembly will be held on Wednesday, 
June 21st.  June 21st is National Indigenous 
Peoples Day.  Clearbrook’s Indigenous Awards 
Assembly honours and celebrates our Indigenous 
students for their accomplishments this past 
school year.  

 
Volunteer Appreciation Tea 

Ecole Clearbrook Staff would like to say a heartfelt 
thank you to all Clearbrook parents and family 
members who volunteered their time this past 
school year.  From classroom helpers, and field 
trips, to hot lunches and multiple special events, we 
could not have done it without you! On the 
afternoon of Friday, June 16th we say thank you by 
hosting a Volunteer Appreciation Tea.  More 
information to come early June.  
  

 
 

Sports Day will be taking place on Friday, June 23rd   
and parents are invited to watch their kids in action.  

There will be a treat day organized by the PAC, so 
stay tuned for more details. 

 

Grade 5 Farewell 
We will be celebrating our Grade 5 students at an 
assembly for the Grade 4’s, Grade 5’s and family 
members of the Grade 5’s on Wednesday, June 28th 

at 1pm. We are all so proud of our Grade 5’s and 
are thankful for their leadership and volunteering 
around the school this past year. Good luck at 
middle school everyone! 



 
 

  

 

PE Field Trips 
 

This past May students got to participate in a variety physical education-focused field trips, as part of our 
PE program.  Students got to bowl, skate and rock-climb.  Thank you, Mrs. Krause, for organizing these off-

site opportunities to get active.  Thank you, PAC, for paying for half the cost of all these activities for our 
families! 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

WHAT WILL YOU LEAVE BEHIND? 
 
As part of their legacy project, the grade 5 students at Clearbrook organized a “cereal drive” campaign with 
a goal of collecting 1000 boxes of cereal. The cereal boxes will be donated to the Cyrus Center to help feed 
homeless youth in our community. In partnership with the Khalsa Diwan Society, the students held a kick-
off event on May 14th at the local Sikh Temple on South Fraser Way and managed to collect almost 300 
boxes. In addition, donations have been collected in classrooms from May 15-26th.  We will provide an 
update on total collections soon.  Thank you to all the Grade 5 students and teachers for their initiative, 
leadership, and community service. You are truly leaving a legacy and making our community a better 
place. 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 
 

 


